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LT. GOVERNOR BRIAN DUBIE
Honorable Nikki Haley
Ofe Of
1205 Pendleton St
Columbia, SC29201-3756

Dear Governor Haley,

I'm writing to askyour support for my friend Randy Brock who is running for Lt.
Governor.

When ThomasChittenden, Vermont's first governor, died in 1797, Lieutenant Governor
Paul Brigham became our state's secondgovernor. And more recently, the sudden death of
RepublicanGovernor RichardSnelling brought Democrat Lieutenant Governor Howard Dean to
office.

We rarely think a lot about the office of Lieutenant Governor.

But when tragedy strikes, it's an office that becomes critically important. And five
times in Vermont history, the lieutenant governor has been called upon - at a moment's notice
-- to assumethe state's highest office. We all hope that this part of the job will never be needed.

That's why it's so important that we select a lieutenant governor who is ready - by
experience. temperament. competence. leadership ability and track record - to assume
Vermont's top job.

That's why I believe that Randy Brock is by far the best person Vermonters can choose
to be our next Lieutenant Governor.

I've worked with Randyfor years, both when hewas StateAuditor and when he served
in the Senate. He'ssomeone who will preside over the Senatewith fairness, dignity, efficiency
and competence. He knows the rules. He knowswhat needs to be done. And, most important,
he knows how to do it.

But Randy'sgreatest talent is that he always looks to the future - to what we need
to do to secure our future and that of our children - to how we go past just making Vermont
affordable, but how we create a vibrant Vermont economy that rivals anyplace in America.

As lieutenant governor, Randywill find and promote new ideas to improve Vermont's
economy. We need new jobs, new industries and new technologies that makeVermont their
home. Todo that, we need leadership that thinks outside the box. leadership that understands
the 21ll Century economy and how to position Vermont to best prosper in it.

Many hard-working Vermonters are angry. They seeproperty taxes rise every year. They
see their health care and health insurance bills soaring. They seethe cost of living make
Vermont increasingly unaffordable.
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They see the damage to Vermont's precious landscape and Vermonters' quality of life
caused by unbridled greed and crony capitalism in the guise of industrial wind and solar. They
see local votes and local wishes ignored in a process that doesn't listen. And they see their
government doing nothing about it.

Randy will do something about it.

Vermont can become a great place to welcome new residents, to create new industries,
to develop new businessesand to useour small sizeand nimble government to do what other
states can't. Now is the time to elect a leader who can point the way to positive change.

PLEASESUPPORTRANDY. Help him build the promise of Vermont. Your contribution of
$10, $25, $50, $100, $500, $1,000 or more would help so much to spread his positive message.

I'm supporting Randyfor Lt. Governor. I hope you will too. I'm committed to the future of a
prosperous Vermont. We can do it - together I

Brian

Sincerely,

o~,<JJ,
P.S. Without financial support, Randywon't have the resources he needs to win. He'sfacing
opponents who are well-funded by agenda-driven special interests. Won't you help him level
the playing field with your contribution of whatever you can afford from $25 up to $4,000 per
person or company?

P.P.S.Giving on-line is also a safe and secureway to rush your donation to Randy.Simply visit
www.RandyBrock.com.click on the green button in the upper right-hand corner and chose your
donation amount.
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Randy - I want to help you provide hard-working Vermonters
the ability to support their own families!

Randy, I would like to contribute to your campaign in the amount of:

0$4,000 0 $2,000 0 $1,000 0 $500 0 $200 0 $100 0 $50 0 Other: _

Please make checks payable to Brock for Lt. Governor. LLC.

To help your campaign, I would like to:

oMake phone calls

o Display a yard sign

oVolunteer at an event

oWalk door-to-door

o Blog for Randy

o Help with mailings

o Host a fund raiser

o Submit a letter to the Editor

CREDIT CARD INFORMATION oE.1 0 =~~0ill 0 .J
Credit Card Number: Exp.Date: CVC:__

(PLEASE PRINT)
Name: _

Mailing Address: _

City: State: Zip: _

Email: _

Phone (h): (c): (o): _

Occupation & Employer: _

Vermont law permits an individual to contribute as much as $4,000 to a candidate for state office. A couple may
contribute as much as $8,000. Unlikefederal elections, contributions to state candidates may also be made (up to $4,000)

by associations, limited liabilitycompanies, business partnerships and corporations. However, in all cases political
contributions are not deductible as charitable contributions for federal income tax purposes.
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Randy, I want to help you create
an economically vibrant

Vermont that is the
envy of America!
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